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In this issue 

 Lockdown  

round-up 

 STEM news 

 Expressive Arts 

news 

 …and much more! 

Wow, what an 18 months that has 

been.  My teacher training days 

back in 1998/99 are now nothing 

but a distant memory, but one 

thing is for sure, there certainly 

was not a unit on leading a school 

through a world pandemic! 

I would be lying if I didn’t confess 

this has been the most challenging 

of times in education, I am 

indebted to the commitment and 

support of all the staff.  It is normal 

for them to be tired and needing a 

break at this time of the year, but 

they have never known tiredness 

like this year, I wish them all a well

-deserved holiday and look 

forward to them returning fully 

recharged in September.   

We have had a really successful 

year for recruitment, enlisting over 

1,100 new 

teachers who 

learnt rapidly on 

the job at home.  I 

am grateful for 

your home-

schooling efforts 

and many 

messages of support you sent 

thanking us for our help and how 

we have managed the pandemic.  

We probably received a similar 

number of emails telling us we just 

don’t know how you did this.  

I would hope some of you home 

schoolers have considered a 

career change to teaching, it 

genuinely is the best job in the 

world! 

I know many parents are still 

shocked to hear now that 

throughout these 18 months we 

found out what we were expected 

to do at the same time as the rest 

of the nation when Boris made his 

announcements.  No warnings, no 

advanced notice.  This was never 

more evident when we went into 

lockdown again at the start of the 

year.  We were fully ready for 

reopening, starting with mass 

testing and the day before we 

were told to teach remotely again. 

Schools have played an integral 

part through the pandemic, sharing 

information, conducting mass 

testing, tracking and tracing close 

contacts.  I hope you feel we have 

done the best by our school 

community - we have certainly 

given it our very best shot. 

The real stars over the last 18 

months have been the students.  It is 

hard to believe the last full year 

students had in school was 2018/19.  

Message from the Principal 

                              

...continued over 

“I am grateful for your 

home-schooling efforts 

and many messages of 

support you sent us.” 

Mr A McNaughton 

Principal 



 

 

Message from the Principal 

...continued 

It is a marvel how they have coped, out 

of diversity has come strength.  A true 

resilience and ability to adapt to the ever

-changing expectations.  Mastering online 

learning and Teams, developing high 

levels of independence and stickability 

that will see them achieve great things in 

the future.  I applaud each and every one 

of you. 

I had hoped to be completely free of 

Coronavirus restrictions for September 

2021 but sadly it will not have gone 

away.  We will be 

starting the year again 

with mass testing in 

school (two tests per 

student) and then 

home testing for the 

remainder of 

September. 

The restrictions on 

bubbles will be lifted, 

as will the need for 

close contacts to 

isolate, replaced with a 

testing programme.  We will be keeping 

some of our control measures, such as 

staggered breaks and lunches, one-way 

systems and different entrance/exit 

points at the start and end of the day. 

We will be doing all we can to move 

forward and return our school to the 

hive of opportunities it has been in the 

past.  A resumption of all our clubs and 

to get our students out on the many 

trips we run to enrich their experience 

at Charlton.   

I will write separately to this to inform you 

of the arrangements for the start of term. 

As is the way in the summer term we 

have a few colleagues we need to say 

goodbye to.  Firstly Mrs Serrell-Cooke, 

one of my highly valued senior team.  

She has made the decision to retire, I am 

grateful to her for her tireless hard work 

over the last 5 years I have been in the 

school and wish her a very happy and 

healthy retirement.  

We are also saying goodbye to  

Dr Spencer and  

Mr Hare from 

science, and  

Mrs Tridgett who 

has been covering  

Mr Hare.  Many 

students have 

enquired over Mr 

Hare and I can 

reassure them he is 

well but has 

relocated to be 

nearer his family in the south of England. 

From our support team we are losing 

Mrs Craven - Pastoral Manager, Mrs Cox 

– TA, and Mr Sloan – cover supervisor.   

I wish all of them the very best for the 

future. 

Time for me to sign off now and wish all 

of our Charlton School community a 

very well-deserved happy holiday.  Take 

time to recharge and refresh, spend time 

doing the things you love but stay safe 

and well. 

“The real stars over the 

last 18 months have 

been the students. It is a 

marvel how they have 

coped, out of diversity 

has come strength.” 



 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

It is with great sadness that I regrettably need to inform you of the tragic 

death of Mr Adrian Spragg, one of our DT technicians. 

Adrian’s death was unexpected and has come as a big shock to his family 

and work colleagues.  Our thoughts and condolences go to his family at this 

terribly difficult time, from all of us at Charlton. 

Staff are supporting each other in school to come to terms with their loss 

and I ask students to be respectful in regard to this matter, especially 

within Technology, where this loss is particularly difficult. 

Yours faithfully, 

 

Mr A McNaughton 

Principal  

A Dearly Remembered Colleague 

He didn’t suffer fools and was definitely direct, 

Keeping everything in order and most of us in check, 

An artist in his trade, a craftsman there’s no doubt, 

Helping us with troubles and sorting everything out! 

We’ll remember him with fondness, he really was the best, 

Gosh were going to miss him, everyday will be a test. 

Mr Spragg was a gentleman and a family man for sure, 

He’d always be available with an ever-open door, 

He wasn’t just a colleague or a technician here to mend, 

He was a dearly loved colleague and a true friend. 



 

 



 

 

Please find below a letter from Cllr Shaun Davies and Cllr Shirley Reynolds regarding the launch of 

the Leader and Cabinet Members’ Young Person Grant Scheme, which awards eligible 15-25 year 

olds up to £500 of financial support to help our young people back into Education, Employment, and 

Training.  

Young Person Grant Scheme 

Monday 21st June marks the launch 

date for this year’s Leader and 

Cabinet Members' Young Person 

Grant Scheme. In previous years, 

funding has been allocated for 

children and young people who 

requested grant assistance to 

support them to progress in a sport, 

in their work in the performing arts, 

or in accessing education, training, 

and employment, and we have 

already assisted 168 of our young 

people across the borough.  

In the years 2017-18, and 2018-19, 

we have been able to provide 

£23,675 to young people to help 

them excel in their sport of choice, 

providing equipment, travel to 

tournaments, and training. £11,328 

has been awarded to our young 

people with a passion for the 

performing arts and culture, helping 

to pay for costumes, classes, 

specialist footwear, and art 

equipment. £6,884.70 has been 

provided to our young people to 

help them into education, 

employment, and training, investing 

in travel assistance, personal 

protective equipment such as safety 

footwear, and entry to courses not 

otherwise funded through bursary 

schemes.  

This year, we are hoping to assist 

more young people than ever, by 

opening out our criteria to include 

any 15-25 year olds who require 

some funding to commence in or 

return to education, training, or 

employment. This may include 

travel assistance, equipment, course 

funding, and even enterprise funding 

to help sustain start-ups and 

businesses with our young people at 

the helm. The panel are particularly 

keen to receive applications from 

our young people in care and care 

leavers, and would like to hear from 

our young people who are so 

passionate about forging their path 

into education, employment, and 

training, but need some extra 

support to do so. This extra 

support will be key in our bounce-

back from the impacts and 

challenges of the COVID-19 

pandemic.  

We are looking to support at least 

one young person from each ward, 

so please do promote this scheme 

across your communities. Young 

people can apply online on this 

website, https://www.telford.gov.uk/

info/20397/

bursaries_funds_or_grants/3308/

leader_and_cabinet_members_youn

g_person_grant_scheme or collect 

a paper copy of an application form 

at their local Telford and Wrekin 

library, and post the form back to 

Darby House. Telford & Wrekin 

Council, Addenbrooke House, 

Ironmasters Way, Telford TF3 4NT. 

If you have any queries, please 

contact the Hub Project Team 

(HubProjectTeam@telford.gov.uk). 



 

 

At Charlton, our vision is to 

nurture happy, healthy young people 

who have the knowledge, academic 

achievement and strength of 

character to lead safe and successful 

lives in modern Britain, preparing 

them for their next steps in 

education or employment with a 

thirst for lifelong learning. As we  

made the move back into face-to-

face teaching for all students our 

priority was to ensure our students 

were happy and healthy, were in the 

right frame of mind to progress and 

achieve academically and support 

them to process their lockdown 

experiences as they continued to 

build character traits that will 

prepare them for adulthood.  

Planning for a full return was 

focussed around supporting the 

wellbeing and mental health of 

students and ensuring they had 

everything they needed to make a 

successful transition back to school. 

We also planned support for 

physical resources such as laptops, 

stationery and uniform. We worked 

closely with the Learning 

Communities Trust to support 

families who needed help financially; 

linking with community food bank 

initiatives; and setting up our own 

uniform ‘swap shop’ to reduce the 

cost of back to school uniform, to 

ensure all students had the uniform 

they needed. 

On return to school students took 

part in our ‘recovery curriculum’ 

which identified gaps in their 

learning and to support students to 

feel confident in their next steps. 

Work in form times was centred 

around processing experiences from 

lockdown and planning for the 

future, enabling students to feel 

positive about what the future holds 

for them post-covid. 

LOCKDOWN ROUND-UP 

TESTING TIMES 

Staff conducted over 3000 covid 

tests during the return to  

school phase. 

Lockdown Activities 

In addition to maintaining their 

studies, students took part in 

several initiatives during the 

lockdown period. 

MASKED 

READER 

We also made the press with our 

Reclaim the Streets, Lockdown 

Diaries and Autism Awareness 

initiatives, which can be seen in our 

‘Charlton in the Press’ section later 

in this issue. 



 

 

 

Year 11 Leavers Event 

The Year 11 Leavers event was held recently to say a fond farewell to the amazing Year 11 students. We 

wish them well— congratulations Class of 2021! 



 

 

2020/21 has been an exciting year 

for STEM at Charlton.  

June 28th saw Charlton’s first STEM 

Day.  Students, whilst following their 

normal timetable, received STEM 

based lessons from their teachers. 

Activities included geological 

timelines, light and periscopes, 

famous Scientists, limits of vision 

and orienteering.  Students were 

able to see how STEM is linked to 

all subjects in a variety of different 

ways. Following positive feedback 

from the students, we will be 

running the day again next year. 

Earlier in the year, we ran a STEM 

Innovations competition where 

students were asked to design an 

innovative product for the future. 

Massive congratulations to Eliza-Mae 

in Year 7 who won the competition 

with her shower-dry design – an 

environmentally friendly, time saving 

device that would be a benefit in any 

household! 

We have appointed a fantastic group 

of STEM Leaders who will be leading 

activities for the 2021/22 year. The 

students attended a STEM Leaders 

workshop alongside students from 

Ercall Wood which helped them to 

develop leadership skills and gave 

them some opportunities to see 

different activities that they can use 

with younger students. Students 

were also asked to think about their 

vision of STEM in school and to 

consider how they can actively 

engage the younger years within the 

school. 

Year 10 Business students have 

taken part in a workshop where 

they had to provide suggestions/

solutions to a prevent the closure of 

an engineering company. Students 

were given a success criterion which 

STEM  NEWS 

included innovation, justifying 

recommendations and producing 

high quality presentations.  Some 

fantastic suggestions were given 

with the challenge being won by 

Lois, Lewis, Josh and Emily. The 

second challenge was based around 

Lean manufacturing, producing 

solutions that not only eliminate 

waste but also sustainably deliver 

value to the customer. For this 

challenge, students had to consider 

the cost for parts, time to 

manufacture and the costs for 

labour. A difficult challenge but 

ultimately won by Alfie, Mayo,  

Demi-leigh and Michael. 

Congratulations to the winners.   

Next year, there will be lots of 

opportunities for students to 

explore STEM with competitions, 

clubs and inter-Trust activities 

including the restarting our STEM 

clubs. There are two STEM clubs – a 

LEGO club run by the Design and 

Technology department, and a 

STEM club run by the Science, 

Maths and Art departments. We will 

be announcing dates and times at 

the start of the Autumn term. 

Watch this space!! 



 

 

A group of Y10 students with an 

interest in a career in Engineering 

took part in an MCMT  (Marches 

Centre of Manufacturing & 

Technology) STEM activity recently. 

They designed and manufactured an 

F1 styrofoam car and raced it 

against the other students who took 

part. All students worked extremely 

well and were a credit to Charlton 

School. The winning car belonged 

to: James Daisley, Jake Whitford and 

Adam Miller, who each received a 

certificate. 

MCMT STEM Activity 



 

 

EXPRESSIVE ARTS NEWS 

Thank you and well done to everyone 

involved in performances this academic 

year. It has been a tough one for us all 

but you have absolutely smashed it,  

as usual!  

From the Expressive Arts Team 

It has been so exciting to see all of our wonderful Dance students in their new Expressive Arts uniforms! If you are 

a Drama or Music student and would like to purchase these for your performance assessment days or after school 

rehearsals, speak to Miss.Wheat.  



 

 

The new Charlton school street 

dance crew worked on some 

freezes to put into their routine. 

Over the past term they have been 

learning the basic principles of 

street dance and working on a 

routine to put into their 

performance. They will be sharing 

the performance in our virtual 

Charltonbury festival! 

Street Dance Crew 

Well done to the Art 

students for producing such 

outstanding work this 

academic year.  

A shout out to Year 9 and 

Year 10 from Mr Buglass, 

who has been working with 

the Expressive Arts team 

this term. We will miss you 

Mr B and wish you every 

success in the future! 

Art 



 

 

Well done to the Year 10 Drama 

students for their excellent work  

on devising this term.  

So many showstopping performances! 

Drama 



 

 

Congratulations to our Year 11 Music and Drama students who will be 

continuing their Expressive Arts journey at the prestigious Birmingham 

Ormiston Academy - thoroughly deserved, well done all! 

We look forward to watching your performances and wish you every 

success!  

Congratulations! 

Notice from Reception: Paracetamol 

Please note that we are no longer able to administer 

paracetamol to students unless it is supplied by 

parent/guardians along with a medical permission 

form. Forms are available from reception. If you 

require further information please contact: 

reception@charlton.uk.com or call 01952 386800. 



 

 

A shout out to the Key Stage 4 

Music students from Miss Wheat for 

working so hard towards their 

upcoming performance assessments, 

and to Year 7 for fully engaging in 

the World Music scheme of work 

and becoming Djembe masters. 

Well done to all our students who 

took instrumental lessons this year 

too, it has been lovely to have our 

peripatetic teachers back in school 

this term, and we cannot wait to 

hear you all performing soon. Speak 

to Miss Wheat if you would like to 

register for instrumental lessons 

next academic year.  

Music 



 

 



 

 

A huge well done to everyone who 

auditioned for next year’s 

production, Matilda The Musical JR. 

It is already shaping up to be an 

outstanding performance and we 

cannot wait for everyone to come 

and see it. The performance will be 

held the week commencing Monday 

14th February 2022 and tickets will 

be on sale after Christmas 2021. 

Thank you to all the students for 

their commitment to the after 

school rehearsals thus far and to 

their parents and carers for 

ensuring they can make them. 

It really is wonderful to have a show 

to look forward to after all of this 

uncertainty, and we feel very lucky 

to have such talented students! 



 

 

Follow @charltonschoolexpressivearts on Instagram for more highlights! 
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PE Highlights 

PE have been able to resume fixtures. Both Y7 teams won their football games and Y8 rugby won their game.  

Year 9 drew. 

Intrahouse football also took place and well done to the winners: Y7 Birch; Y8, Y9 and Y10 Sycamore. 
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Term Dates 
 

 

 

AUTUMN TERM 2021 

Term Starts Years 7 & 11: 

 Tuesday 7th September 

 Years 8, 9, & 10: 

 Wednesday 8th 

 September 

Half Term Monday 25th -  

 Friday 29th October 

Term Ends Friday 17th December 

SPRING TERM 2022 

Term Starts Wednesday 5th January 

Half Term Monday 21st -  

 Friday 25th February 

Term Ends Thursday 7th April 

SUMMER TERM 2022 

Term Starts Monday 25th April 

May Bank Holiday Monday 2nd May 

Half Term Monday 30th May -  

 Friday 3rd June 

Term Ends Thursday 21st July 
Emergency Contact Details 

Can we please ask that if you change your address, 

telephone number or email address that you inform 

the school as soon as possible.  It is vital that we have 

the latest contact details for every student.  

Thank you for your support. 

Visit our website 

Our website, www.charlton.uk.com has extensive information 

about the school. 

Find us on 

You can also get regular updates from our 

Twitter page, follow us: 

@charlton_school 

@charltonpe for fixtures, events and scores 

@charlton_lit for events and news from our Literacy team 

@revisehistory for history facts 

@RErevision for hints and tips on RE revision 

@charlton_comms for updates from our pupil-led 

communication team 

@charltonscience for science updates and facts 

Visit us on facebook to keep up-to-date with 

our latest activities. 


